
 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the 48-inch Youghiogheny River Crossing Project for Fiscal Year 

2024. 

 

The intended recipient is the Municipal Authority of Westmoreland County located at 124 Park 

and Pool Road, New Stanton, Pennsylvania 15672. 

 

This Drinking Water SRF project will install 1,440 feet of ductile iron pipe to convey potable water 

produced at the Indian Creek Water Treatment Plant. This project will enhance flow capacity and 

provide needed system redundancy.   

 

This is a valuable use of taxpayer dollars because it will enhance system capabilities by providing 

drinking water and fire protection to up to 225,000 residents in Westmoreland and Fayette 

Counties.   

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 1452 of the 

Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

 


